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PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for the new 
family coming to the services 
in Luchon. 

• Praise the Lord that the 
purchase of our church 
building was finalised on April 
6. 

• Praise the Lord for the faithful 
attendance at the church in 
Saint Gaudens. 

• Pray for those who are sick 
with cancer in the church. 

• Pray for the missions team 
coming in June, that their 
time with us is a blessing.  

• Pray for the safe arrival of the 
30,000 John and Romans for 
the Tour de France.  

• Pray that we would see souls 
saved for God’s glory. 

Mission Teams 
 We are truly excited about this coming summer. Two different mission teams will be coming 
to help with the different outreaches of the church. They will also be helping with painting and small 
construction projects around the church. Please pray that while the teams are with us we would see 
fruit. While the team from Temple Baptist in Herndon, VA is with us in June, we will be doing a 
small construction project, painting and distribution of Gospel literature. While the team from PCC 
is with us in July, we will be having our annual Tour de France outreach, a three day Bible club, 
painting and distribution. Please be in prayer for the safety of the groups as they are serving the 
Lord on the foreign field.

 May - June 2018
 The last several months have 
been very busy, but also full of many 
blessings. We praise the Lord for the 
fact we were finally able to purchase 
the church building on April 6. We 
started the process before we left on 
furlough last year, and were able to 
close on the sale last month. Please 
pray with us that we would be able to 
reimburse the remaining 27k that a 
French church lent to us for the 
purchase as quickly as possible.  
 In our last prayer letter, I asked that you would pray that 

more people would start coming to 
the services in Luchon. Praise the 
Lord, God answered our prayers! 
For the last month a new family has 
been coming. Pray that they would 
be encouraged in their walk with 
the Lord. Please continue to pray 
that we would see more souls 
reached for the Lord in Luchon. 

 Please pray that we would be able to see growth in the 
church through souls being saved and spiritual growth. 

Ian at the Bible Stand

Hiking with the young men 
of the church


